      

MINUTES OF THE NORTHERN METROPOLITAN ZONE OF PCAV HELD ON 14/2/07 AT                 





  
RINGWOOD PONY CLUB

          

Reg No: A15609C
PRESENT: Jenni Morrison (Don) Tracy Hosier (Elth) Dianne Florence (Heal) Liz Carey, Vicki Kyriakidis (KG) Jenny Bray (King) Megan Strangewick (Laur) Lisa Veitch, Miranda Cousins (LP) Anne McKenzie (M’bark) Robyn Ball, Howard Fitzgerald (NE) Mary Harbour (Nun) Kerry Hill (Ring) Judy Tricker, Liz Stonehouse (St A) Toni Warrell (Temp) Tammy Barber (UY) Robina Stevens, Mick Callaghan (Wy) Caro Salthouse (Yarr) Jim Page (ZP), Jim Hurley (ZVP) Jan Dear (ZT) Brian Copeland (ZVP) Diane Baxter (ZES) Brenda Mitton (DCI/LM) Lynne Brown (ZEvS) Peter Smith, Neil Clinton (L/M) 

APOLOGIES:  Lisa Morrison (Don) Dallas Barber (UY) Kerryn Parkes (Yarr & ZVP) Joanna Potton (ZS), Jennifer Smith (DCI) Chris Townshend (ZCI) 


MEETING OPENED: at 8.15pm with Jim Page welcoming everyone to the meeting. 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: accepted as circulated.

Moved:
 Jim Hurley

Seconded:  Brian Copeland




Carried.
MATTERS ARISING: 
Jim Page thanked Jim Hurley for catering at the Christmas break up. Money raised ($200 will be put towards building new fences at Yeringberg for the state champs.

 Jim also thanked clubs for fulfilling their duties at the January zone qualifying day and congratulated riders on their presentation, behaviour and attitude.



CORRESPONDENCE: (incomplete due to secretary's absence this month)

Inward

· Yarrambat (by email) advising postponement of their horse trials from 21 March 2007 to 16 September 07
· KGPC – invitation to 40th birthday celebrations
Outward

· Whittlesea PC (by email) re application to transfer to NMZ 


TREASURER’S REPORT: presented by Jan Dear 

Effective funds - $25,047 

Noted that we are in the process of transferring bank accounts and moving funds between investment accounts. Accounts from the qualifying day are still to be finalised, however it is likely to have made a loss of approx $800.

Moved: Jan Dear


 

Seconded: Jim Hurley


‘That the treasurer’s report be accepted ‘

Carried


P.C.A.V. REPORT: presented by Linda Smith (report from 2 meetings)

· Noted that riders may be having difficulty gaining sufficient qualifications for state HT champs (particularly with Yarrambat being postponed). Information about Gr 1 & 2 qualifying events is listed on the PCAV website. Please contact Linda re qualifiers if necessary – and ensure entry forms are forwarded for signature (with a photocopy of card listing qualifications

· Interzone HT – closing date for expressions of interest 6/4/07 (forms now available). Please make cheques payable to NMZ (not PCAV).

· State Games and Formation Teams – information now available (included with PCAV minutes, but also available on the website). For the zone games & flat teams day – ensure riders have 'C' certificate completed before the zone event (supps can be arranged prior to event).

· State dressage and show jump championships – congratulations to all riders who represented the zone. Presentation, behaviour and commitment were a credit to them. All NMZ teams placed. Thank you to Toni Warrell for her hospitality once again when she hosted the pre-event 'get together' Attendance gets bigger every year!

· Rule changes – council considering a number of rule changes. These will be ratified at the next meeting and be effective from 1/7/07. 2 major changes under consideration are to open classes at PC events and eligibility for competition. Guidelines relating to photographers at events will also provided. 

· Helmets will no longer be required for presentation ceremonies from 12/2/07

· Proposal to decrease starting & maximum heights in 'pure' show jumping was defeated. Clubs are encouraged however to improve training and increase opportunities for riders to gain skills. Riders need to be made aware of what the maximum heights are and DCs need to ensure riders are capable and safe for their grading. Discourage grading, just for the sake of competition. Use maximum (S/J) heights for grading days.

· PCAV membership fees will increase to $63 for the 2007/08 year – this includes a $1.00 access fee for all members to a DVD lending library. The $63.00 fee also includes 'riders without horse's' program per member. There is also a $6.00 PCAV membership fee per cub and Zone insurance fee remains at $25.00

· Speed to Safety – to cease due to lack of interest

· Proposal to hold all future state HT champs at Werribee Park – defeated. NMZ will host the 2008 event at Yeringberg.

· ABK training weekend – dates TBA

· Congratulations to KG member Billie Pearson selected for the national team to compete in Kentucky USA 

· Reminder to NMZ clubs to include a $1.00 levy per entry on all club competitions to help fund 2008 state HT champs. Payable as of 1/1/2007



ZCI REPORT: presented by Peter Smith in Chris Townshend's absence 

· Reminder about Gr 1 & 2 eventing clinic to be held 3rd & 4th March. Very few entries to date, clubs requested to emphasise importance and value of attending clinics to their riders. Day 1 to be held at Mooroolbark PC grounds, day 2 at Wandin Park. Grade 3 riders can nominate and will be accepted if insufficient Grade 1 & 2 riders.

· Next DCI/ZA meeting 21/2/07 and CIP meeting 24/2/07

· NMZ "C" DVD is selling well in both Victoria and interstate (200+ copies). The CIP panel is to review the DVD to identify any changes needed for 'official' PCAV endorsement.



ZONE EXAMINING SECRETARY'S REPORT: - Dianne Baxter

· Only one application for 'C' exams to date. Please submit early. Written papers will be done on 6/3/07, 17/4/07, 5/6/07 & 17/7/07. Please advise Dianne Baxter ASAP if clubs have riders that are ready to complete 'supps'. First riding test day will be held at Nunawading on 24/3/07.
· Instructor list currently being finalised and will be forwarded to clubs by e-mail. Many instructors have not provided information relating to police checks, therefore cannot be included on the official instructor list. 


DCI/ZA REPORT: - Brenda Mitton

· Entry forms for all clinics are available on the web. Pre 5 and Gr 5 eventing clinic forms to be posted – to be held at Yarra Glen on 12 & 13 April. These are also coaching clinics for instructors.

Gr 3 & 4 clinic at Mooroolbark on 28/29 April and boys camp on 24/25 March


 GENERAL BUSINESS
· KGPC – entry forms available for their EQUATHON. Possibility of PCAV interest and submission for funding to be included as state inter-zone event, therefore participation encouraged. Involves 3 phases – swim, show jumping & X/C run on foot. Individual and team entries accepted, caters for all ages and abilities. Flexible entry allows 3 different team members to compete in separate individual phases. Run under modern pentathlon rules, does not require PC membership and is not graded. 

· Zone games and flat teams day – entry forms and duty statements distributed (also posted on website). NB: entries to Peter Smith this year. Note also that late entries cannot be accepted due to balloting and format of the event.

· Ringwood PC – advise of 2 courses being run at Wonga Community Centre (e-mail to wangapcc@tpg.com.au or phone: 9722 1944). 'Safe food handing' course ($85.00) and First Aid courses (Level 1 & 2 and Level 2 update). Evening course  (14 & 21 March 6.30 – 9.15pm) and full day courses available ($115.00).

· Ringwood PC – 2 upcoming camps  - 1st for 'C*' & 'K' riders on 12 & 13 April. Work on options and work sheets, camp overnight on RHPC grounds. ($120, includes all meals & instruction). 2nd camp for juniors with 'D' and beginning 'C' certificates. Topics will cover horse mastership, riding skills etc. Camp on grounds ($120, includes meals)

· Zone jumpers for state events – issue has been raised in the past and will be referred back to the executive. Requires someone to coordinate, OR riders to buy their own jumpers.

· Peter Smith – 'Horse mastership for the Australia Rider' now out of print and unavailable – suggests borrowing from older riders to prepare current 'C' candidates. Advises letter pending from DCI/ZA panel with new appointments for endorsement by zone, prior to referral to PCAV and CIP. Overdue accounts for books from Donvale, Mt Evelyn, Eltham, Upper Yarra & KG – please request treasurers to finalise (unless already paid to ZT)

· Excessive heat - ? policy/rule relating to cancelling events, rallies etc in the event of excessive heat. Advised this is an organising or club committee responsibility

· 2008 State HT Championships – to be hosted by NMZ. Will require significant work and organisation, to be commenced ASAP. Names for sub committees will be requested at next meeting. Please also think about possible sponsors

· Kerry Hill advised of Australia Day  'citizenship awards' presented to Jim Hurley for services to CFA and RHPC – congratulations!



MEETING CLOSED:  
9.25pm

NEXT MEETING:  
Wednesday 14 March at Ringwood PC

SUPPER:

Laurimar & Lilydale

2007 supper roster : 
Apr – LP & Mooroolbark, May – Mt Evelyn & NE;

       
Jun – Nunawading & Ringwood; Aug – St Andrews & Seville; Sep – Templestowe & UY;

       
Oct – Wyena & YG; Nov – Yarrambat & Yea


 

